Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

DIGOS CITY DIVISION

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
SGOD-2025- 23X

To : DHELMIE CHRISTINE S.PENAS,RN
Adolescent Health Development Coordinator

Subject : 1* PROVINCIAL POPULATION OFFICERS’ CONFERENCE
(PPOC)
Date : April 28,2025

1. Attached is the letter from the Provincial Social Welfare and Development Office
inviting the Department of Education Adolescent Health Development (AHD)
Coordinator re: 1* Provincial Population Officer’s Conference (PPOC) on April 30,
2025 at 8:00 AM in Digos City, Davao del Sur, and official venue will be announced
soonest.

2. This activity aims to integrate and institutionalize population strategies plans, programs,
projects and activities.

3. The Provincial Government of Davao del Sur thru Provincial Social Welfare and
Development (PSWDO) request the Adolescent Health Development Coordinator
(AHD) to bring the Quarterly Accomplishment Report of Adolescent Reproductive
Health.

4. Travel expenses shall be charged to OKD/HIMSOG funds or local funds,
subject to the usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.
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Republic of the Philippines
Province of Davao del Sur .
PROVINCIAL SOCIAL WELFARE AND DEVELOPMENT OFFICE

Matti, Digos City

POPULATION, SERVICES DIVISION
¢ 2enens LnviSion ur Diges I
rNc SECTION

April 14, 2025 .. %M/

MELANIE P. ESTACIO, PhD., CESO VI
Superintendent

Department of Education Digos City Division
Digos City, Davao del Sur

Dear Ms. Estacio,

The Commission on Population and Development (CPD) XI is strengthening the
Philippine Population and Development Program (PPDP) though the localization and
institutionalization of the intensified advocacy and partnership efforts with key
partner institutions, agencies and the Local Government Units (LGUs) to ensure
integration and institutionalization of population strategies in their plans, programs,
projects and activities.

In line with these efforts, CPD XI in partnership with the Provincial Government of
Davao del Sur thru the PSWDO-Population Services Division will be conducting a 1st
Provincial Population Officers’ Conference (PPOC) on April 30, 2025 at 8:00 AM in
Digos City, Davao del Sur (official venue will be announced soonest). el
o

In this regard, we would like to invite your Adolescent Health Development (AHD)
Coordinator to attend this noble endeavour. In addition to this, kindly prepare your
Quarterly Accomplishment Report to be presented during the conference.

I am looking forward to your presence for a better implementation of the Population
Program in our province. Thank you and stay safe.

Very truly yours,

Noted by:

GERALDINE S. LANO, RSW, MPA

Provincial Social Welfare & Development Officer
PSWDO/2025



